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1. Welcome and apologies  
The Chair welcomed the participants. Four apologies were announced by the Chair. 

2. Adoption of the agenda 
The agenda was adopted as it was presented. 

3. Declaration of interest on matters on the agenda 
No potential risk of conflict of interest was declared.  
 

4. Information from Chair/Members/Commission 
 

 The Chair of the WG announced his participation in the Fresenius conference 09-
10/12/2014 to talk about chemical mixture toxicology: no SCCS representation. 

 
 Opinion on HAA299 UV filter (SCCS/1433/14): the group discussed an issue raised by 

the WG on cosmetic ingredients following the commenting period regarding the 'nano' or 
not 'nano' form of the compound. Clarification is expected to be finalised at the plenary 
meeting. 
 

 The SCCS Secretariat informed that, regarding SCCS comments sent on Silica, no reply 
has been received yet from any of the applicants. A gentle reminder has been sent to 
applicants one month before deadline (22/09). 

 
5. TiO2 – submission 2014 

The Chair made a short review on the contributions received from the group. The SCCS reply to 
SANCO B2 (management unit) is planned to be discussed at the plenary meeting (23/9). 
 

6. Hydroxyapatite 
The Chair made a short review on the contributions received from the group. A proposal for 
comments to applicants is planned to be discussed at the plenary meeting. 

7. Clarification request from Member States on the meaning of the term “sprayable 
applications/products” for the nano forms of carbon Black, TiO2 and ZnO. 
The Chair made a short review on the contributions received from the group. The draft opinion is 
planned to be discussed at the plenary meeting. 

8. Any other business 
Next meetings are planned on 31/10 (audio) and on 01/12/2014. 


